
    
 
   Briefs from the August 28, 2023 
  Meeting of the College Council 
 

 
 

Operational Assembly:  Hilary Meyer provided these highlights from the August Operational 
Assembly.  The Title V Grant, which has produced some great outcomes for students, ends on 
September 30.  Career Services will hold a Career Fair on October 4.  HR reported that in 2024, 
Hourly employees will be able to earn paid time off.  IT is exploring a change to the college’s 
wireless environment for greater security.  Triton is in partnership with ReUp Education to 
increase enrollment through contact with students who haven’t completed their degree or 
certificate.  Events are being finalized for Hispanic Heritage Month, and the Illinois Community 
College Diversity Commission professional development series is launching next month.  
Research reported that Fall 10th Day is September 6. 
 
 
Student Success:  Jason Lemberg presented information on the use of CRM Advise by faculty 
and support staff and how alerts are responded to.  CRM Advise is: 1) a responsive student 
tracking system aligned with interventions and resources to help students stay on the pathway, 
persist, progress, and complete; 2) a student database with potential for specified tracking and 
outreach capabilities: and 3) a data-management system with event tracking, student success 
measurements, and real-time student support.  The potential of CRM Advise, with full-picture 
tracking of a student’s journey through Triton, allows for better support to students and 
increased retention.  
 
 
College Council FY 24 Goals:  Council set the following goals for FY 24:  
 

• Council will engage in the campus-wide preparation for the                                               
HLC Reaffirmation of Accreditation visit. 
 

• Council will provide feedback on the progress of Strategic Plan goals.   
 

• Council will provide feedback on improving the student experience                                     
on campus. 

 
 
Communication, Participation, Accreditation:  HLC representatives will be on campus   
February 5-6, 2024 for the Reaffirmation of Accreditation visit.  Preparation for the visit is 
taking place this fall through department and committee meetings, the Center for Teaching 
Excellence and Professional Development Center, and other venues.  In addition, there are 
informational handouts throughout campus to help inform and prepare the college community.   
 
 
 
 

sp  
 


